STONEY CREEK COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

May 18, 2022 – 6:30pm via ZOOM 2740 Beaverbrook Crescent, Burnaby, BC, V3J 7B6

Members in Attendance:

Chad Leaman (Chairperson)
Kim Crow (Vice Chairperson/DAC Rep)

Trinity Bissett (School Safety Rep) Nadia White (Secretary)

Amanda Martin (Co-Treasurer)

Regrets:

Kristin Schnider (DPAC Rep) Lisa Deines (Co-Treasurer) Dana Johnson (Fundraising)
Ingrid Starling (Gardens)

Visitors in Attendance:

Kim Faulkner

Principal: Wendell Hiltz

Community Coordinator: Taryn Briscoe

Welcome

Meeting called to order at 6:30pm - Chad Leaman

Minutes of April 20, 2022 Council meeting (Review, Correct, Adopt)

Adopted

Principal's Report

• See attachment for detailed information including Upcoming Dates to note.

HIGHLIGHTS OF PRINCIPAL'S REPORT

 Student lead conferences were a success with many parents being able to join in person again.

- If you are moving and your child will not be attending Stoney Creek in September, please inform the school as soon as possible.
- Welcome to Kindergarten event will be June 8 from 9:30am to 11am in the gymnasium.

Coordinator's Report (Taryn Briscoe)

See attached

HIGHLIGHTS OF COORDINATOR'S REPORT

- Last day of Teen Mentorship program after school (Mondays) is June 13th
- Dance Mentorship workshops for classes BMSS students will be coming to Stoney Creek to teach dance classes to some classes in June for 2 weeks.
- Burnaby Dance Festival: A live link to be sent, performance at an assembly or both will be occurring.
- CodeBlue BC in partnership with Stoney Creek Environment Committee is encouraging
 a letter writing campaign to preserve the Stoney Creek waterways and watersheds.
 Visit https://www.codebluebc.ca/stoney_creek to join.
- Burnaby Camping Bureau open to low-income families wanting financial assistance for summer camps.
- Camp subsidy available from Supporting Burnaby Youth Society. If you know someone
 who may need financial assistance to send their child(ren) to camp, please refer them
 to Taryn Briscoe.
- Strong Start open in-person now, max of 10 families. Pre-registration required.

STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS (AS REQUIRED)

Treasurer [Lisa Deines and Amanda Martin]

- Items for earthquake and emergency bins purchased
- · In class field trips have been paid for.

Fundraising [Dana Johnson]

- Pizza day orders were successful.
- Cheque from Purdy's has been received and will be deposited.
- Creative packs list available soon and posted online.
- Looking for a new fundraiser for the September School Year. Please contact Dana Johnson at stoneycreekcouncil41@gmail.com if you are interested in this fun role.

Safety [Trinity Bissett]

- Safety Committee was provided with \$1500.00 to add to the emergency bin's contents.
- Funds have been allocated based on the Management Planning Guide for School,
 Districts and Authorities from the Ministry of Education.
- Resources for one (1) day's worth of emergency care for Staff and Students is available
 in the event they need to remain at the school or travel to an evacuation site and has
 been organized in five categories:
 - Rescue/Recovery
 - First Aid/First Responders
 - Comfort and Care
 - Incident Command (undercover/tennis courts)
 - Communications.
- Comfort and care items will be divided into four containers by colour groups. Every student and staff member will receive a Go Kit.
- Following items are needed: shelter, light sticks, paper towels, hand wipes, rations and water for day 2, batteries, hammers, duct and electrical tape.

District Parent Advisory Committee "DPAC" [Kristin Schnider]

- Report provided from District Senior staff on the Anti-Racism Survey Data results, presented by Gina Niccoli-Moen (Superintendent), Beth Applewhite (District Principal of Equity, Diversity & Inclusion) and Rob Smyth (District Principal of Indigenous Education). Results will be used to guide the work as a District community in the coming months.
- COVID restrictions over the last two years resulted in a surplus for DPAC. The intention is to spend the funds through initiatives such as parent educations, speakers, etc.
- New members were voted in to the executive council and many of those elected are incumbents. Currently a number of vacant positions are available for those interested.
- Kristen will be running for School Board as a BCA candidate in the municipal elections.
- New DPAC position will becoming available.

Gardens [Ingrid Starling]

- Garden has planted cabbage, kale, peas.
- A few classes were provided donations of crops to grow in the garden

District Community Schools Advisory Coordinator Committee "DCSACC" (Chad Leaman and Kim Crow)

 Presentation was given by a district counsellor on positive relationships within school and how they support kids' mental health as we face adverse childhood events.

North East Burnaby Community Association "NEBCA" (Presented by Taryn Briscoe)

- FunRec spaces still available.
- Once registered, they will contact parents to provide payment later.
- Positions available on NEBCA if interested to join.

All Other Business

• Spirit wear orders to be discussed for end of the year.

Adjournment: Meeting closed at 7:30pm - Chad

